
24 January 2012           

 

City Council  

Committee Report 

 

 
To:  Mayor and Council 

 
Fr:  Joanne L. McMillin, City Clerk 

 

Re:  Remuneration By-law 
 

 
 

Recommendation: 
That Council give three readings to a by-law to provide for Annual Remuneration to the 

Mayor and Members of Council of the City of Kenora in order to reflect the per diem 
rate in the by-law rather than in the Per Diem Policy, as approved by Council at its 
meeting held November 21, 2011; and further 

 
That By-law Number 125-2011 be and is hereby repealed. 

 
Background: 
The new per diem rate of $162.00 approved at Council’s November meeting did not get 
changed in the Remuneration By-law; the by-law refers to the rate in the policy while 

the revised policy refers to the rate in the by-law. So to correct the oversight the 
Remuneration By-law requires to be changed to reflect the per diem rate. This way, as 
previously discussed, the policy will not have to be changed every time the per diem 

rate changes and all applicable rates will be set out in the one document, the 
Remuneration By-law.  
 

Budget: 
N/A 

 

Communication Plan/Notice By-law Requirements:  

Notice that the per diem rate will be included in the Remuneration By-law. 
 

 
 


